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Alaska FSA State Director News 

This week I met with my local NRCS office staff to experience what you go through 
when you meet with them.  I am working on a grazing plan for my small acreage and 
feeder calves.  Our sister agency at NRCS and the UAF extension service people are 
great resources to utilize in all our farm and business planning.  The experience and 
expertise available to all producers is exceptional.  The first person you ask, likely 
does not know all the answers, but with them making a couple more phone calls, 
information and answers can be added to your situation to help you make better 
decisions for increased success.     

Great resources are available to you from all of USDA and let’s not forget, also the 
State of Alaska Division of Agriculture.  NRCS has lots of technical helps and cost 
shares for conservation practices, extension service has specialists in every area of 
production and business.  Wildlife Protection Services and National Ag. Statistics 
Services are also available for you when needed.  Our staff at FSA is here to help 
you participate in these USDA programs.  Our lending officers can and do help as 
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you adjust your business plans and get answers to all your questions.  

One critical skill in all our business plans to keep good records.  In other words, 
simply write it down.  I knew a farmer once on a dryland wheat operation that kept a 
daily journal, noting the weather and working notes of daily accomplishments and 
failures.  When spending money for necessary expenses or selling product, once 
again, simply write it down.  When these notes and journal entries are reviewed in a 
future year, your business planning and operation planning have more to go on.   

Please ask the question.  All of USDA is wanting to help you get timely information.  
Our staff is always ready to serve you.   

 

Update Your Records 

FSA is cleaning up our producer record database. If you have any unreported 
changes of address, zip code, phone number, email address or an incorrect name or 
business name on file they need to be reported to our office. Changes in your farm 
operation, like the addition of a farm by lease or purchase, need to be reported to our 
office as well. Producers participating in FSA and NRCS programs are required to 
timely report changes in their farming operation to the County Committee in writing 
and update their CCC-902 Farm Operating Plan.  

If you have any updates or corrections, please call your local FSA office to update 
your records.   

 

 

Nominations Open June 15 for the 2018 County Committee Elections 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Farm Service Agency (FSA) encourages all farmers, ranchers, and FSA 
program participants to take part in the Northern and Southern County Committee election nomination process which 
opens June 15.  

FSA’s county committees are a critical component of the day-to-day operations of FSA and allow grassroots input and 
local administration of federal farm programs.  

Committees are composed of locally elected agricultural producers responsible for the fair and equitable 
administration of FSA farm programs in their counties. Committee members are accountable to the Secretary of 
Agriculture.  If elected, members become part of a local decision making and farm program delivery process.  
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A county committee is composed of three to 11 elected members from local administrative areas (LAA). Each 
member serves a three-year term.  One-third of the seats on these committees are open for election each year.  To 
be eligible for nomination and hold office as a committee member or alternate, a person must fulfill each of the 
following requirements: (1) be a producer with an interest in farming or ranching operations, (2) participate or 
cooperate in any FSA program provided for by law, (3) be a U.S. citizen, (4) be of legal voting age, (5) meet the basic 
eligibility requirements, and (6) reside in the county or multi-county jurisdiction in which they will be serving.  

County committees may have one or more appointed advisors to further represent the local interests of underserved 
farmers and ranchers.  Underserved producers are beginning, women and other minority farmers and ranchers and 
land owners and/or operators who have limited resources. Other minority groups including Native American and 
Alaska Natives; persons under the poverty level, and persons that have disabilities are also considered underserved.  

All nomination forms for the 2018 election must be postmarked or received in the local USDA service center by Aug. 
1, 2018.  For more information on FSA county committee elections and appointments, refer to the FSA fact sheet: 
Eligibility to Vote and Hold Office as a COC Member available online at: www.fsa.usda.gov/elections or 
www.fsa.usda.gov/ak. 

This year, nominations and elections will be held in the following Alaska LAAs: 

Southern County LAA-1 

LAA -1 which Includes all of the following boroughs and census areas: Wade Hampton, Bethel, Dillingham, Bristol 
Bay, Lake & Peninsula, Aleutians East and West, Kodiak Island and the Kenai Peninsula Borough south of the Kasilof 
river (includes Homer and surrounding area).  

Northern County LAA-3 

LAA-3 which includes the area beginning at the SE corner of the Matsu Borough proceeding north to NW corner of 
SE Fairbanks Census area, east to line following Clearwater road intersecting AK Hwy, proceeding SE to AKGREAA 
line, south then SE following line to Canadian border, south following Canadian border to Chugach Mtn. Range, 
turning west following Chugach Mtn. west to SW corner of Matsu Borough.  (Includes Delta Junction, Glennallen, and 
Kenny Lake.) 

For more information about county committees, please contact the Northern County FSA office at 907-895-4242 and 
the Southern County FSA office at 907-761-7754 or visit www.fsa.usda.gov/elections or www.fsa.usda.gov/ak.  

 

USDA Partners with Texas A&M to Help Veterans Seeking Agriculture 
Loans and Careers 

USDA announced a partnership between the U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) and Texas A&M’s AgriLife 
Extension Service to help military veterans obtain loans and pursue careers as farmers and ranchers. Secretary 
Perdue joined local dignitaries, members of the Armed Forces, veterans, and community leaders at the Dallas 
Farmers Market to unveil the new pilot program. 

USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) is collaborating with AgriLife Extension Service on the pilot, which is part of the 
Texas A&M Battleground to Breaking Ground project. The program makes it easier for veterans to meet federal 
requirements to get FSA direct farm ownership loans, which can help provide access to land and capital. 
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The pilot program, which will include 15 to 18 veterans, will roll out in three phases: an introductory workshop, a 
business planning curriculum, and a production curriculum over a period of 12 to 18 months.  

Typically, loan applicants must participate in the business operations of a farm for at least three years during a 10-
year period. However, as part of this pilot program, participants can combine the certificate they receive with their 
military leadership or management experience to satisfy this requirement. According to the U.S. Department of Labor, 
approximately 45 percent of armed service members are from rural America. 

Pilot program applications will be accepted from interested veterans between June 15 and July 20, 2018, until 11 p.m. 
central standard time, apply here. For more information about USDA programs, visit newfarmers.usda.gov/veterans 
or https://www.farmers.gov. 

To learn about other ways USDA is supporting veterans, visit https://www.usda.gov/our-agency/initiatives/veterans, 
and watch https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OAeLqXHUU3w.  

 

USDA Resumes Continuous Conservation Reserve Program Enrollment 

One-Year Extension Available to Holders of Many Expiring Contracts through Continuous Signup  

As part of a 33-year effort to protect sensitive lands and improve water quality and wildlife habitat on private lands, the 
U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) will resume accepting applications for the voluntary Conservation Reserve 
Program (CRP). Eligible farmers, ranchers, and private landowners can sign up at their local Farm Service Agency 
(FSA) office between June 4 and Aug. 17, 2018.  

FSA stopped accepting applications last fall for the CRP continuous signup (excluding applications for the 
Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program (CREP) and CRP grasslands). This pause allowed USDA to review 
available acres and avoid exceeding the 24 million-acre CRP cap set by the 2014 Farm Bill. New limited practice 
availability and short sign up period helps ensure that landowners with the most sensitive acreage will enroll in the 
program and avoid unintended competition with new and beginning farmers seeking leases. CRP enrollment currently 
is about 22.7 million acres.  

 

2018 Signup for CRP 

For this year’s signup, limited priority practices are available for continuous enrollment. They include grassed 
waterways, filter strips, riparian buffers, wetland restoration and others. View a full list of practices.  

FSA will use updated soil rental rates to make annual rental payments, reflecting current values. It will not offer 
incentive payments as part of the new signup.   

USDA will not open a general signup this year, however, a one-year extension will be offered to existing CRP 
participants with expiring CRP contracts of 14 years or less. Producers eligible for an extension will receive a letter 
with more information. 
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2018 Acreage Reporting Dates 

In order to comply with FSA program eligibility requirements, all producers are encouraged to visit the County FSA 
office to file an accurate crop certification report by the applicable deadline.  

The following acreage reporting dates are applicable for all Alaska:  

For 2018 crop year 

            September 30, 2017   Value-loss crops and controlled environment crops    

                                                (except Nursery) 

            December 15, 2017    Perennial Forage, Fall-Seeded Small Grains 

            January 2, 2018          Honey                                                                           

            May 31, 2018              Nursery 

            July 15, 2018               All other crops, CRP 

For 2019 crop year                                                       

            September 30, 2018   Value-loss crops and controlled environment crops    

                                                (except Nursery) 

            December 15, 2018    Perennial Forage, Fall-Seeded Small Grains  

 The following exceptions apply to the above acreage reporting dates:  

 If the crop has not been planted by the above acreage reporting date, then the acreage must be reported no 
later than 15 calendar days after planting is completed. 

 If a producer acquires additional acreage after the above acreage reporting date, then the acreage must be 
reported no later than 30 calendar days after purchase or acquiring the lease. Appropriate documentation 
must be provided to the county office.  

 If a perennial forage crop is reported with the intended use of “cover only,” “green manure,” “left standing,” or 
“seed,” then the acreage must be reported by July 15th. 

Noninsured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP) policy holders should note that the acreage reporting date for 
NAP covered crops is the earlier of the dates listed above or 15 calendar days before grazing or harvesting of the 
crop begins.  

For questions regarding crop certification and crop loss reports, please contact your local County FSA office. 

 

 

 

 



Supervised Credit 

Farm Service Agency (FSA) Farm Loan programs are considered supervised credit. Unlike loans from a commercial 
lender, FSA loans are intended to be temporary in nature. Therefore, it is our goal to help you graduate to commercial 
credit, and our farm loan staff is available to help borrowers through training and credit counseling.  

The FSA team will help borrowers identify their goals to ensure financial success. Through this process, FSA staff will 
advise borrowers in developing strategies and a plan to meet your operation’s goals and graduate to commercial 
credit. Ultimately, the borrower is responsible for the success of the farming operation, but FSA’s staff will help in an 
advisory role to provide the tools necessary to help you achieve your operational goals and manage your finances.  

For more information on FSA farm loan programs, visit www.fsa.usda.gov. 

 

Communication is Key in Lending 

Farm Service Agency (FSA) is committed to providing our farm loan borrowers the tools necessary to be a success. A 
part of ensuring this success is providing guidance and counsel from the loan application process through the 
borrower’s graduation to commercial lending institutions. While it is FSA’s commitment to advise borrowers as they 
identify goals and evaluate progress, it is crucial for borrowers to communicate with their farm loan staff when 
changes occur. It is the borrower’s responsibility to alert FSA to any of the following:  

 Any proposed or significant changes in the farming operation; 

 Any significant changes to family income or expenses; 

 The development of problem situations; 

 Any losses or proposed significant changes in security.   

In addition, if a farm loan borrower cannot make payments to suppliers, other creditors, or FSA on time, contact your 
farm loan staff immediately to discuss loan servicing options. 

For more information on FSA farm loan programs, visit www.fsa.usda.gov 

 

Persons with disabilities who require accommodations to attend or participate in these meetings and/or events should 
contact Lloyd Wilhelm, Northern CED, at (907) 895-4242, Erin Sturdivant, Southern CED, at (907) 761-7754 or 
Federal Relay Service at 1-800-877-8339. 

 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, write: USDA, Office 
of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 
20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-
8642 (Relay voice users). 

 

 

 

http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTgwNjEyLjkxMDcyNDAxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE4MDYxMi45MTA3MjQwMSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE3MTcwODU1JmVtYWlsaWQ9ZG9ubmEua3JhbWVyQGFrLnVzZGEuZ292JnVzZXJpZD1kb25uYS5rcmFtZXJAYWsudXNkYS5nb3YmdGFyZ2V0aWQ9JmZsPSZleHRyYT1NdWx0aXZhcmlhdGVJZD0mJiY=&&&116&&&http://www.fsa.usda.gov/
http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTgwNjEyLjkxMDcyNDAxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE4MDYxMi45MTA3MjQwMSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE3MTcwODU1JmVtYWlsaWQ9ZG9ubmEua3JhbWVyQGFrLnVzZGEuZ292JnVzZXJpZD1kb25uYS5rcmFtZXJAYWsudXNkYS5nb3YmdGFyZ2V0aWQ9JmZsPSZleHRyYT1NdWx0aXZhcmlhdGVJZD0mJiY=&&&117&&&http://www.fsa.usda.gov/


 

Questions?  

Contact Us  

STAY CONNECTED: 

  
    

  
 

SUBSCRIBER SERVICES:  
Manage Preferences  |  Delete Profile  |  Help 

This email was sent to donna.kramer@ak.usda.gov using GovDelivery Communications Cloud on 

behalf of: USDA Farm Service Agency · 1400 Independence Ave., S.W. · Washington, DC 20250 · 

800-439-1420 
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